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10 November 2020 

 

Dear Mr Fitt 

Inquiry into Treasury Laws Amendment (2020 Measures No 4) Bill 2020 

The Association of Superannuation Funds of Australia (ASFA) is pleased to provide this submission in response to 
the Committee’s inquiry into the Treasury Laws Amendment (2020 Measures No 4) Bill 2020 (“the Bill”).  

About ASFA 

ASFA is a non-profit, non-political national organisation whose mission is to continuously improve the 
superannuation system, so all Australians can enjoy a comfortable and dignified retirement. We focus on the 
issues that affect the entire Australian superannuation system and its $2.7 trillion in retirement savings. Our 
membership is across all parts of the industry, including corporate, public sector, industry and retail 
superannuation funds, and associated service providers, representing almost 90 per cent of the 16 million 
Australians with superannuation. 

The amendments proposed by Schedule 2  

ASFA’s submission relates solely to Schedule 2 of the Bill, which proposes important amendments relevant to the 
closure of the Superannuation Complaints Tribunal (SCT). These include transitional arrangements associated 
with the replacement of the SCT by the Australian Financial Complaints Authority (AFCA). 

ASFA supports the amendments proposed by Schedule 2.  

On 1 November, it will be two years since AFCA replaced the SCT as the external dispute resolution (EDR) 
body for new superannuation complaints. While the SCT has made strong progress in finalising its 
remaining caseload, we understand a small number of complaints — likely to be up to twenty — will not 
have been finalised when the SCT is due to cease its work on 31 December. We also understand there are 
around seven1 matters currently before the Court that relate to SCT determinations and may potentially 
require remittal back for redetermination or finalisation in accordance with the Court’s directions.  
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1 This number may increase (given appeals may be lodged within 28 days after an SCT determination is given to the 
parties) or decrease (if matters before the Court are resolved or discontinued). However, given the current low 
volume of actual and potential Federal Court matters we would not expect any significant change. 
2 ASFA, Submission to Australian Financial Complaints Authority — AFCA Rules change consultation: transfer of 
remaining SCT complaints to AFCA, 16 October 2020 
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